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Hollis Historic District Commission 
Minutes of the February 3, 2022 Meeting 

 
Call to Order  
T. Cook called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  
 
The following were present: Tom Cook, Chairman: Peter Jones, Vice Chairman; Brandon Child, Regular Member 
Members absent: Michael Bates, Regular Member: Karen Knesevich, Alternate Member; Susan Benz Selectman’s 
Representative 
 
HDC2022-001 
The application of Frank Teas, Millyard Bank, to install a temporary business sign, property owned by MHA Corp., 
located at 9 Ash Street (Map 052, Lot 041) in the Town Center Zone.  
 
Frank Teas approached the board on behalf of the Millyard Bank to give an explanation of the temporary sign that 
would be placed on the property. P. Jones asked how long the temporary sign would be up, F. Teas answered that 
the tentative open date of the bank would be April 15, 2022 and that the temporary sign would come down to make 
way for the permanent signs once opened.   
 
P. Jones moved to approve the application.  
T. Cook seconded.  
Motion carried unanimously  
 
HDC2022-002 
The application of Frank Teas, Millyard Banks, to install 4 new business signs, property owned by MHA Corp., 
located at 9 Ash Street (Map 052, Lot 041) in the Town Center Zone.  
 
F. Teas thanked D. Setaro for all her help with the application process. F. Teas described the permanent signs that 
would be placed on the building and the marque sign. The marque sign will be illuminated by the existent floodlight.  
The contents of the sign are as follows:  

1. Phone number 603-465-6500 
2. Logo and tagline 
3. Blue and Red coloring  

There will be three directional signs, that were already existent from when Santander was on the premises. The front 
door, drive up side of the building, and back door that will have information including the hours the bank will be 
open.  
 
P. Jones moved to approve the application.  
B. Child seconded.  
Motion carried unanimously.  
 
Other Business 
Discussion took place of open positions on the HDC. D. Setaro pointed out that there is an opening for one regular 
member and several alternates. T. Cook asked if K. Knesevich could become a regular member. D. Setaro replied an 
alternate member usually remains an alternate for several months so that the person can determine whether or not 
the HDC is a good fit. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
P. Jones moved to approve the minutes of October 7, 2021.  
T. Cook seconded.  
Motion carried unanimously.  
 
P. Jones moved to adjourn the meeting. T. Cook seconded. Motioned carried unanimously.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:11 pm. 
 


